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Dear Students, Parents and Caregivers,  
 
As another term comes to an end we look back on all 
that we have achieved. It certainly has been a busy and 
productive time.  
 
NAPLAN  testing - All students in Years 3, 5 & 7 sat the NAPLAN test earlier 
in the year.  Results arrived recently and all families should have received 
their child’s individual written results. Teachers have spent time with 
individual students to assist them to analyse their data and set goals for 
the future. Your child should be able to discuss their data and goals with 
you.  Please don’t hesitate to contact your child’s teacher if you would like 
more information or assistance understanding the results.  
 
Swimming starts on the first day of next term for all students in 
Reception to Year 5.  If your child is not using his or her bathers during the 
holidays pack them in school bags tonight to avoid forgetting them next 
term. Year 6 and 7 students will be going to West lakes on Wednesday 17th 
for their aquatics day.  
 
School Photos will be taken on Monday 22nd October.  Thank you to the 
parents who have ordered on-line.  
 
Sports Day is on the second Friday of the term, 26th October and we are all 
looking forward to having fun, keeping fit and participating on the day.  
 
Transition visits begin in Term 4 for all new students, including new 
Reception students and anyone transferring to our school.  If you know of 
anyone who is planning to enrol with us please remind them to do so early 
in the term so they can be included them in the transition visits. 
 
Holidays – As always our school facilities are open for you to use during 
the holidays. I hope you have a safe and enjoyable break and look forward 
to seeing everyone next term.                                                                
 
 
 

Jill Gurner   
Principal 
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WHAT’S HAPPENED IN ROOM 3 THIS TERM! 
 

READING COMPREHENSION 
During Silent Sustained Reading in room 3, students are required to respond to their 

reading in a variety of ways. This term, we have adapted a new approach to sharing with 

our peers and summarising what we have read. This is through Charades! Students 

volunteer to stand in front of the class and re-enact a scene from their novel. Peers 

within the class then take turns to guess what is happening. 
 

During week 9, our focus with Reading Comprehension was 

Visualising. After reading, students were asked to visualise and 

draw an image of a scene in their novel. From this, we collated 

the pieces and joined them to make a ‘Honeycomb Story Board’ 
in the classroom. 

 

3D SHAPES AND SHADING 
For the past three weeks, room 3 have been exploring 3D shapes and using lead pencil to 

shade. Our assessment task was to create a 3D shape tower using at least four different 

shapes and having a total of at least seven shapes on our page. We had to focus on 
making sure our lines were straight, the shading showed dark, medium and light (with a 

light source), and our shapes were evenly distributed throughout the page. 
 

 

 Lauren Johnson 
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Strawberry Smoothie Day 

 

 

Doing a photo shoot can be hard 
work, but also a lot of fun, as James 
and Grace found out on Tuesday.  
Kerryn, a photographer from The 
Advertiser came to school and took 
lots of photos.  Did you see the article 
in Wednesday’s Advertiser? 

On Wednesday we made Strawberry 
Smoothies.  We heard a lot about 
needles in strawberries, but we knew 
that we could still eat them safely!  
They were yummy. 

Ms Gurner helped during the shoot 
by making us laugh.  Kerryn was very 
professional and she took a lot of 
photos to get just one to put in The 
Advertiser.  We also raised money for 
Hay and Hampers for Hope to help 
drought affected farmers. 
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